St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
March 6, 2008


Minutes


PZS-2008-08 requested by Aubrey Robert / Mrs. Wilton J. Champagne for resubdivision of a portion of the “Nina Champagne Tract” un-numbered and unidentified portion of a 22.5 ft. strip and Lots shown as AR, BP, HW and AR-1 (141 Crooked R Lane) for identification purposes located in Section 66, T13S R21E at Ama, St. Charles Parish, La.  Zoning District R-1A(M).  Council District 2.

Holly Williams, 180 Crooked R Lane, Ama.

Mr. Bordner asked the Department if this does not come under the Ama moratorium.

Mr. Romano stated that the moratorium is just for major subdivisions of 5 or more lots.

Ms. Williams stated that she is a niece of the applicant.  

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano stated that the waiver that has to be approved before this subdivision application can be approved.  The Department recommends approval providing that the waiver is granted.  He also pointed out that DHH requirements are exceeded because the lots are similar in size to those already in the community and the Department sees no conflict with promoting rural character and maintaining existing residential uses as spelled out in the Comprehensive Land Use Plan.

Mr. Bordner asked if the 22.5 ft. piece that we are adding if it is this a servitude or right of way.

Mr. Romano stated that it was a strip of ground that was granted to the family members so that they could put gardens behind their houses.

Mr. Bordner asked if before a permit could be issued for Lot HW, does the paving have to be done to Crooked R Lane.

Mr. Romano stated that it doesn’t have to be paved to parish standards.  It would have to be a hard surface material.  It could not be gravel, it would have to be black top or concrete.

Mr. Poche said that the intent is to extend the drive.

Mr. Bordner stated that garbage cans would have to be taken to the highway.

Ms. Williams stated that they already do that.

Mr. Bordner stated that this is correcting where there are currently 2 structures being on a lot.

Mr. Romano stated that it is creating a lesser non conformity and it comes closer to compliance.

Mr. Clulee stated that this is in his district and he is familiar with it and he doesn’t have a problem with it.

Motion to waive the street requirements by Mr. Bordner, second by Mr. Clulee.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Bordner, Booth, Becnel, Clulee, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Gibbs

Motion carries.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wolfe, Bordner, Booth, Becnel, Clulee, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Gibbs

The resubdivision was approved with the waiver.

